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April showers bring Spring flowers.

It's great to see the trees in full blossom and the yards looking trim.
We are especially grateful to see the new cabana looking pristine
and awaiting the families and friends of Fiesta Gardens to come to
the pool.

Thank you to everyone for contributing to the construction.  We are
especially thankful to all those who helped navigate the myriad of
issues to complete the project.  The new cabana is a true jewel of
the neighborhood and source of community pride.

Can't wait to see everyone over at the pool.

The next Board meeting will be

7PM via Zoom call.

The
Fiesta Bee

May Newsletter
Volume LXVIII Issue 5

The 2024 dues are  this year. If you’ve already paid,
thank you! If you haven’t paid yet, please pay via ManageCasa or
send a check payable to FGHA to:

A Roster Update Form has been mailed to all homeowners who
have not yet paid their dues. Please complete and mail with your
dues payment or scan the completed form and email to
secretary@fiestagardenshoa.com. Please indicate the number of
adults and children who will need pool wristbands.

Please feel free to reach out to treasurer@fiestagardenshoa.com
with any questions and / or if you would like to receive these
messages via email through ManageCasa.

http://www.FiestaGardensHoa.com
www.FiestaGardensHoa.com
mailto:editor@fiestagardenshoa.com
mailto:secretary@fiestagardenshoa.com
mailto:treasurer@fiestagardenshoa.com
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We have switched the HOA to an app that will allow you to
communicate with your neighbors, ask questions to the
board, get event and happening updates, view all
documents, and pay your annual dues - all in one place.

We have about 80% of the neighborhood moved to
Managecasa and need to get the rest as soon as possible.

.
If you have not received your annual statement, you have
not signed up for managecasa or we do not have your
email. Please reach out to vp@fiestagardenshoa.com if
you are having issues with Managecasa or your annual
dues.

The pool will be opening on Saturday, May
18th, weekends only, until June 3rd.

Starting Monday, June 3rd the pool will open 7 days a
week. Pool hours are 12:00 noon until 8:00 PM.

Swim lessons will begin on Tuesday, June 11th. Look for
the swim lesson sign-up form on our website.

We are taking reservations for the new cabana. If you are
interested in a date please send me an email:
poolops@fiestagardenshoa.com. Please include the date
and time you are interested in.

Party times:
  7 days a week: 12:30-4:30, 40 guests total $160,
 Evening night parties, Friday and Saturdays: 6:30-

11:00, 80 guests $225.
Each party also requires a $300 deposit.

We are looking for lifeguards. If you know anyone at least
15 years old with a current CPR and lifeguard certificate
please have them apply.

Wristbands will be delivered in the next few weeks. Look
for a white envelope on your porch. Wristbands are for
residents only. You may bring up to 5 guests per
residence for $2/guest.

If you have purchased a Fiesta Gardens legacy brick
make sure to find yours when you come visit the pool. If
you have not purchased one yet you are missing out. Get
your order in today. There are 3 different brick sizes to
put something personal on your brick. What a great
tribute to you, your family, past or present resident of
Fiesta Gardens.

mailto:vp@fiestagardenshoa.com
mailto:poolops@fiestagardenshoa.com
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The FGHA Board Meeting was called to order at 7:03PM.  Board Members in attendance were Paul McCann – President, Roland
Bardony - Parks Director, Christina Saenz – Vice President, Laurel Kent – Social Director, and Steve Stanovcak – Pool Operations.

On a motion duly made and seconded and approved by all Board Members, the February 7th minutes were
approved.

Danielle is running for City Council for district 4. Although that is not our district, she feels she will be representing all of San Mateo as
well as her district and wants to see what some of our top priorities might be for our neighborhood.

Danielle has lived in San Mateo most of her life and decided to get more involved when her home flooded along with 10,000 other
homes in San Mateo on January 1st, 2023. She realized that there were a lot of urgent needs in our city, such as infrastructure,
housing, and potholes.  Some of the issues that were brought up as top priorities in our neighborhood were so many developments
going up in our area, so many empty businesses yet there are still more developments going up and traffic in our area. Also, more
students will be driven into our neighborhood when Fiesta Gardens becomes College Park.

Danielles feels strongly about listening to the community, that we need affordable housing but done in a more pragmatic way and to
make it easier for businesses to come into San Mateo.

February operating expenses $16,800, $7,400 went toward legal fees.
Cash in operating account is $136,800.
Cash in reserve and cabana fund account is $101,000. Cash needed to finish the cabana is $44,600.
Dues collected in February, $72,100. As of the end of February we have collected a total of $164,600 in dues.
No assessments were collected in February.  2 Members are making monthly payments and 2 are in collections. Since we
started collecting the special assessment in August of 2019 485/489 Members have paid in full. We have collected as of the
end of February $1,368,750.

On a motion duly made and approved by all Board Members, Vicky Nguyen was
approved to be our new Treasurer.

On a motion duly made and approved by all Board Members, it
was decided to hire an accountant to audit our 2023 books.

On a motion duly made and approved by all Board Members, Steve
Stanovcak and Paul McCann were approved to be co-signers on our HOA checking account.

Spring cleaning has begun.
There was some storm damage that is being cleaned up.
The pool pump is still being fixed.

Easter Egg Hunt will be Saturday, March 23rd.  Littles 3 and under will be inside the kiddy park at 10:00am.  Older kids will
be at 10:30am at Fiesta Meadows.
When the cabana is finished, we hope to have events there.
We would also like to do things that don’t cost money, such as workouts with people in the neighborhood. If you have any
ideas you would like to see happen, please contact Laurel.

There have been questions regarding having birthday parties at the park. It is fine, no permit needed, and it is on a first
come first served basis.

You have till April 1st to get your dues in with no late fees.

mailto:vp@fiestagardenshoa.com
mailto:poolops@fiestagardenshoa.com
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It would be great if we could promote the buy a brick promotion again. Once people see them the
feeling is more residents will want to purchase a brick. Steve Stanovcak will pick them up, if need be, to
avoid shipping charges. Denise will look into who might want to run the promotion again. April 10th will
be our first event and Steve will get a temporary certificate. There are about 12 more items on our
punch list. Four final inspections need to be done. Furniture has been ordered for inside, cracks in the
floor will be fixed before the new furniture can be put in.

There was a request made to still have the meetings available on Zoom once the cabana is open as well
as in person. That should not be a problem. Another question was regarding the backstop that was
mistakenly destroyed by Pro Modeling. Pro Modeling will deduct $3,500 from the bill to replace the
backstop.

Board Members please stay on the zoom call.

The next Meeting will be held on Zoom, Wednesday, April 3rd, at 7pm. The meeting was adjourned at 7:58pm.

The FGHA Board Meeting was called to order at 7:11PM.  Board Members in attendance were Paul McCann – President, Steve
Muller - Pool Maintenance, Rich Neve - Civics Director, and Steve Stanovcak – Pool Operations.

On a motion duly made and seconded and approved by all Board Members, the March 6th minutes were
approved.

March operating expenses $22,000.  This included furniture for the cabana, pole removal, and legal fees.
Cash in operating account is $125,800.
Cash in reserve and cabana fund account is $101,000. Cash needed to finish the cabana is $44,600.
Dues collected in March, $10,400. As of the end of March we have collected a total of $175,000 in dues.
No assessments were collected in March. Two members are making monthly payments and 2 are in collections. Since we
started collecting the special assessment in August of 2019 485/489 Members have paid in full. We have collected as of the
end of March $1,368,750.
We have sold 111 bricks in total. We will be resuming brick sales and David Martin will again be in charge. The prices have
gone up. You can learn about buying a brick to be laid at the new cabana on ManageCasa, The Bee, and a QR code at the
pool.

The pool will open May 18th.
We need lifeguards. You must be 15 years or older and have a lifeguard certificate.
We have two candidates for head lifeguard.

The sewer project is moving to completion ahead of time. It has been working since December and has taken care of over 8
million gallons of wastewater since then.

Not in attendance

Not in attendance

Nothing to report.
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Not in attendance

Nothing to Report

There will most likely be no late fees for dues this year. However, you need to pay your dues to get your pool wristbands.

The main thing holding up the project is our landscaping. We need a bioswale completed. We will find someone to do it, but if we do
it could be in breach of contract. There are other minor things that need to be done and hopefully will be done this week. We will be
getting a temporary occupancy permit so the cabana can be used during completion. If we need help determining how to move
forward with the bioswale we can get in touch with the original attorney who helped with the contract. Steve will talk to Guy at Pro
modeling first.

Board Members please stay on the Zoom call.

The next Meeting will be held on Zoom, Wednesday, May 8th, at 7pm. The meeting was adjourned at 7:42pm.
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https://www.cityofsanmateo.org/3971/Agendas-Minutes-Public-Meeting-Portal
https://www.cityofsanmateo.org/3971/Agendas-Minutes-Public-Meeting-Portal
https://www.cityofsanmateo.org/3971/Agendas-Minutes-Public-Meeting-Portal
https://www.cityofsanmateo.org/3971/Agendas-Minutes-Public-Meeting-Portal
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7 p.m., Zoom call

Deadline to get articles and ads to Bee Editor.

City Meetings will be held online via Zoom calls. For more
information on these calls, please visit

Where: Please see Public Meeting Portal for details.
When:  5:30 PM - 7:00 PM (Special Meeting)

7:00 PM - 9:00 PM (regular Meeting)

Where: Hybrid Meeting: Please see Public Meeting Portal
for details.
When: 7:00 p.m. - 9:00 p.m.

Saturdays: 9:00 AM - 1:00 PM | Year Round
Location: College of San Mateo, 700 West Hillsdale Boulevard

Saturdays: 9:00 AM - 1:00 PM
Wednesdays 3:00 PM - 7:00 PM | Open Year Round
Location: 1010 Metro Center Boulevard

Sundays: 9:00 AM - 1:00 PM | Year Round
Location: El Camino Real and O'Neill Avenue

https://www.cityofsanmateo.org/3971/Agendas-Minutes-Public-Meeting-Portal
https://www.cityofsanmateo.org/3971/Agendas-Minutes-Public-Meeting-Portal
https://www.cityofsanmateo.org/3971/Agendas-Minutes-Public-Meeting-Portal
https://www.cityofsanmateo.org/3971/Agendas-Minutes-Public-Meeting-Portal
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We are excited to announce Phase 2 of the Leave A Legacy Brick fundraiser for the Fiesta Gardens Homes
Association Cabana area!

These laser-engraved bricks offer a timeless opportunity to create a lasting monument to honor and
remember loved ones, celebrate special occasions, or showcase your family's lasting connection to our
community.

Key Details:

• Order Deadline: August 31, 2024

• Installation Schedule: Winter 2024/2025

Don't miss this chance to be a part of our community's history. Secure your legacy brick today!

For ordering details and more information, please visit
or contact David Martin at david@martinca.com or 650-743-2398.

Thank you for your continued support and participation in making Fiesta Gardens Homes Association a
place we are all proud to call home.

Warm regards,

Fiesta Gardens Homes Association

San Mateo County Behavioral Health & Recovery Services ACCESS Call Center (24/7) – mental health and substance use
services for residents with Medi-Cal or no insurance.

Alcoholics Anonymous- Online meetings

Narcotics Anonymous- Online meetings

California Peer Run Warm Line (24/7)- Free non-emergency emotional support and referrals via phone or instant messaging

Crisis Text Line (24/7 crisis counselor)

Crisis and Suicide Hotline (24/7 support for people in distress)

Disaster Distress Helpline (24/7 confidential crisis support)

https://www.engravedbricks.com/campaign/FGFH 
www.aa.org/pages/en_US/options-for-meeting-online
virtual-na.org/meetings/
www.mentalhealthsf.org/peer-run-warmline
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https://www.engravedbricks.com/campaign/FGFH 
www.aa.org/pages/en_US/options-for-meeting-online
virtual-na.org/meetings/
www.mentalhealthsf.org/peer-run-warmline
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Updated 2024 Frequently Asked Questions
Q: Where will the brick be placed?
A: The bricks will be placed in a border area along the entrance to the pool area and the recreational
lawn.

Q: Can I pick the spot for my brick?
A:  Because there are a variety of sizes of bricks, we will be determining the layout of the bricks based
upon what has been ordered.

Q: Can I make a change to my engraving after I have ordered?
A:  Once you have submitted your order, it will not be possible to change it.  So please double check that
your brick info is correct.

Q: When will I be charged?
A: Since this is a special order, it will be charged at time of order submission.

Q: Can I get a refund or cancel my order?
A: Once your order has been submitted, it won’t be able to be canceled.

Q: Can I pay by check?
A:  Yes, request an order form from David Martin, 650-743-2398 or via email at David@MartinCA.com
and one will be sent to you to fill out.

Q:  I don’t have a computer; can I order another way?
A:  Yes, request an order form from David Martin, 650-743-2398 or via email at David@MartinCA.com
and one will be sent to you to fill out.

Q: When will you stop taking order?
A: Orders for phase 2 will end August 31, 2024.  Installation will occur over the winter.

Q:  Can I put a picture on the brick?
A:  Bricks will be text only.

Q:  Will my text be centered on the brick?
A:  Text will be centered both horizontally and vertically on the brick.

Q:  Can I use emojis in my message?
A:  Although the screen will allow some emoji’s, your order will be kicked out on the backend. Please do
not use emojis.

Q: Will I receive an email confirmation of what I ordered?
A:  Yes, but it won’t be immediate.  It will be sent out periodically as orders are reviewed in groups.
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Fiesta Gardens Homes Association
Monthly Board Meeting Agenda

Wednesday, May 8, 2024
7:00 PM

1. Call to Order

2. Reading and Approval of Minutes

3. Financial Report – Vicky Nguyen

4. Board Reports:

a. Civic – Rich Neve

b. Social – Laurel Kent

c. Parks – Roland Bardony

d. Pool Maintenance – Steve Muller

e. Pool Operations – Steve Stanovcak

f. Vice President – Christina Saenz

g. President – Paul McCann

5. New Business

a.

6. Old Business

a. Timing of both dues billing and late fee

b. Cabana update

7. Questions and Comments

8. Adjournment/Break into Executive Session if needed.


